

## Embassy of the Czech Republic in Copenhagen

Embassy of the Czech Republic Ryvangs Allé 14 - 16. DK - 2100 Copenhagen O tel.: +45 39 10 18 10/11, fax: +45 39 29 09 30 e-mail: eopenhagen@embassy.mzv.ez www.mzv.ez/copenhagen

**Zdeněk Lyčka** Ambassador

Copenhagen, 13 September 2012

Dear Chairwoman,

I am writing to you with the aim of further strengthening the excellent relations which exist between our countries.

I have received an inquiry from the Chamber of Deputies of the Parliament of the Czech Republic, the Committee on Budget, concerning a wish to meet the Members of the Finance Committee of the Folketing in the upcoming autumn period.

The Members of the Committee on Budget would be interested in the exchange of views on economic topics such as the information on the current Danish economic situation, preparation of the budget for 2013, information on the composition of the state budget, instruments of the Folketing to prevent negative development caused by failure of the economic cycle, evaluation of the Danish existence outside the Euro zone, discussion on the regulation of financial and capital markets, information on the available instruments for prevention of economic crises etc.

In addition to the meeting in Folketing the Embassy will undertake efforts to arrange meetings at the Ministry of Finance, at the Central Bank and other relevant Danish institutions.

Based on the letter from the Committee on Budget, the visit could be organised either in the week 47 (19 - 23 November) or eventually according to your suggestions.

Thanking in advance for your cooperation I wish you fruitful upcoming negotiations on the 2013 state budget.

I look forward to your reply.

Yours sincerely,

Zdeněk Lyčka

Mrs. Marianne Jelved Chairwoman Finance Committee Folketing